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News Update 18th October 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

 A quick news update this week.

Firstly a thank you again for all your support over the last weeks.  It has been a difficult time in school
with the passing of Jay.  Yesterday, we attended Jay's funeral and celebrated his life.  In school,
everyone wore football shirts and causal clothes as a sign of respect.  At the start of the afternoon
session, we rang the golden bells across the school and held a minute silence.  This was followed by
a round of applause in celebration.  It was a difficult day for Jay's family, who I know have found some
comfort in knowing that our Jericho Family have been holding them in our thoughts.  We are in the
process of creating a memory box for Jay's family and will be placing our book of condolences into
this box.  Thank you to everyone who shared their kind messages to the family.   Thank you all again.

Next Week:

On Wednesday this week children will received their nasal flu jabs if parents have consented.

 Coats: This week we have had a number of children without an appropriate coat to wear whilst
outside. Please do ensure children come to school with a coat in preparation for the day as we all
know the weather can change in an instant!

Parents Meeting Calls: We are offering some telephone appointments next week if you feel that you
would like a quick catch up with the teacher.  This is instead of our settling in meetings that we
missed the other week.  They are limited are only if you would like to touch base with your class
teacher.  We will be holding IEP meetings for pupils who have and Individual Education Plans after the
half term. 

 Looking Ahead:

Spread the word:  We will be holding an open evening for Nursery and Reception new starters
2025 on Wednesday 6th November between 4:00 p.m. and 5:30 p.m.  Please help us to share
the attached poster far and wide. 

Disco Alert: Friends of Jericho are holding an Autumn disco for our children to enjoy! This will take
place on Thursday 7th November. Times to follow. Entry will be £2.00 which includes a drink and
snack.  Fancy Dress will be optional. 

Scholastic Book Fair – 11th - 14th November 2024: A date for your diaries – the return of our
annual book fair, stocking new releases and much-loved favourites! More details about when and
where to buy will follow in the coming weeks!

Thinking ahead:



Fire Safety: Whether it’s during a major event like bonfire night or simply while using a heater on a
chilly day, fire safety is a vitally important topic on which to teach children. One mistake with
fireworks, electronics or open flames can have catastrophic consequences: damage to property,
serious injury or even worse.

As parents and carers it's vital that we teach the children in our care how to protect themselves
around fire and flammable materials in a mature and responsible manner. This week, we share a
helpful guide that offers expert advice on what to share with your child. This information will help them
understand fire safety and think about what precautions can be taken to keep them as safe as
possible.

Celebrations:

Georgie, Edie and Nella from year 3 competed in the “That’s Showbiz” dancing heats for Stage Stars
dance school at Ellsemere port on Saturday. They danced amazingly and got all of their dances
through to the finals at Blackpool in January. Well done girls! We are so proud of you.

Golden Work: Congratulations to so many children who have been polishing off their best
work this week:

Kevin and Jacob from Year 4 - for wonderful onomatopoeia sentence work.

Eli Year 4 - For fantastic poetry writing,

Betsy - Y1 - For super descriptive work.

Nella and Jaxon in year 3 for wonderful posters on staying safe in the sunshine!

Maddy in year 3 for wonderful use of conjunctions

Ethan in Year 3 for superb charcoal stone age art

Finn in year 3 for super stone age art

Sadie and Charlotte in year 2 for super writing at length using expanded noun phrases.

Sienna Amor in year 6 for superb SPAG knowledge

Essie in year 4 for superb presentation in maths

Esme in Year 4 for wonderful progress and resilience in maths

 Dates for the diary:

22th October : Year 4 trip to the Roman Army Museum and Vindolanda

23rd October- Nasal flu jabs

24th October- Stone age workshop for y3

25th October: Finish for Half term

4th November: School returns for Autumn term 2

Looking ahead: Autumn 2 dates

11th Nov - Remembrance Service - Online via Facebook.

15th Nov - Children In Need Day in School



WC 18th Nov - Antibullying Week in School.

29th Nov - Christmas Dec Day and Christmas Fair

6th Dec - Christmas Panto Day in school

WC 9th Dec - Christmas Performances (see below - TBC)

13th Christmas Dinner and Christmas Jumper Day

School closes for Christmas 20th  Dec at 1:30 p.m.

 Provisional Christmas Performances Key Stage 1 and Early Years:

Wednesday 11th December: Year 1 Christmas Performance - parents are to attend at 2:30 p.m.

Thursday 12th December: Year 2 Christmas Performance - parents are to attend at 2:30 p.m.

Friday 13th December: Reception Christmas Performance - parents are to attend at 2:30 p.m.

Provisional Christmas Performances Key Stage 2 for Christmas

Monday 9th December: Year 3 Christmas Performance - parents are to attend at 4:00 p.m.

Tuesday 10th  December: Year 4 Christmas Performance - parents are to attend at 4:00 p.m.

Wednesday 11th December: Year 5 Christmas Performance - parents are to attend at 4:00 p.m.

Thursday 12th  December: Year 6 Christmas Performance - parents are to attend at 4:00 p.m.

Nursery - information to follow.








